
 

South Cirby Neighborhood Association Meeting Minutes 

October 14, 2014 at 7:00 p.m. 

Crestmont Elementary School Multi-Purpose Room 

Present: Stephen Costello, Marilyn Floyd, Colleen Cole, LaRon Golden, Joe and Helen Dorr and Officer 

Dan Stokes 

Meeting called to order by Vice President Marilyn Floyd at 7:00 p.m.  

Meeting Minutes: Hearing no objections, the vice president ordered the September 9, 2014 minutes 

approved as submitted and placed on file. In addition, the vice president ordered the June 10, 2014 

minutes approved with two minor corrections and placed on file. 

Treasurer’s Report: LaRon Golden reported no activity from September 9, 2014 to October 14, 2014. 

The ending balance remains $323.83. Hearing no objections, the vice president ordered the treasurer’s 

report placed on file as submitted. 

Reports/Old Business 

Roseville Police Officer Neighborhood Report: Officer Dan Stokes, formerly in beat 2 and currently in 

beat 3, reported no new trends in crime. The police department recently arrested a couple of Sacramento 

Bee paper carriers stealing packages or other items from front porches in the early morning. Door kick 

burglaries continue. Compared to this time last year, violent crime in Roseville is down 20+% and 

property crime is down 8%. DUI collisions are up. More new officers have been hired. 

Colleen reported RCONA Representatives received an email from Sergeant Josh Simon requesting that 

NAs let the officer present his/her report first in about a 15 minute window of time so that the officer can 

get back out patrolling the streets. SCNA has always allowed the officer to speak upon his/her arrival and 

is happy to comply with the 15 minute timeframe. 

Marilyn reported a suspicious vehicle was called in to the police department today, but the vehicle left the 

neighborhood by the time the officer arrived. Later in the day, the vehicle was seen in another 

neighborhood in Roseville and the person was arrested. The Roseville Police Department has asked 

neighbors to call in suspicious vehicles.  

Colleen reported solar solicitors were knocking on doors displaying “no soliciting” signs today. When 

asked to see their City of Roseville permit, a City of Rocklin permit was presented. It was suggested to 

the solicitors that they carry a City of Roseville permit and comply with Roseville’s Municipal Code 

10.36.030 when a sign in clear view prohibits soliciting. 

LaRon reported residents would like help with speeders taking a shortcut through Crestmont Oak Drive to 

Sheridan Avenue while dropping off and picking up their children at Crestmont School. Officer Stokes put 

in a request for extra patrol in that area during the timeframe of 8:15 a.m. to 8:30 a.m. and again from 

2:50 p.m. to 3:10 p.m. 

Colleen inquired why the Botts’ dots on Vista Creek Drive stop at the intersection of Summerhill Drive. 

Officer Stokes put in a request to continue the Botts’ dots for the entirety of Vista Creek Drive to help 

separate the roadway lanes. 

2015 Guest Speaker at NA Meetings: Colleen sent an email to Vice Mayor Carol Garcia asking if she 

would be a guest speaker at one of our monthly NA meetings in 2015. She responded she would be 

happy to speak at any of our meetings in 2015. Reviewing our calendar of events for the year along with 

our printed newsletter schedule, it was decided that the meeting dates of March 10 or April 14 would be 



 

good options. Colleen will respond to Vice Mayor Carol Garcia to see which date works best for her. 

Stephen preferred the April 14 date because he thought more people would attend. 

Printed Newsletter and Electronic Newsletter (EN) – Sponsors: During the past month, revisions were 

made to our SCNA policies and procedures sponsorship draft. RCONA is requesting that we share our 

adopted sponsorship policies and procedures with them because they don’t have an adopted policy for 

sponsorships and they will be writing one in the future. 

Marilyn motioned that we adopt the Policies and Procedures for Sponsorship and Event Booth 

based on our most recent changes and amendments may be made in the future if needed. 

LaRon seconded the motion and the vote was unanimous. 

Colleen will furnish RCONA with these adopted policies and procedures. 

 

Event Booth – Policies and Procedures: During the past month, revisions were made to the policies 

and procedures event booth draft and were adopted by the motion and vote above in red. 

 

New Business 

 

Santa in the Park: RCONA’s Santa in the Park is a one day event this year on Saturday, December 13, 

2014 at Mahany – Roseville Sports Center Room from 1:00 p.m. to 5 p.m. RCONA would like volunteers 

from NAs. The greatest need is the day of the event and a sign-up sheet from RCONA will follow. 

Volunteer help would also be appreciated with getting the elementary school children’s artwork ready to 

be displayed and this would be done during the week of the event. LaRon offered to get in touch with the 

Crestmont PTC for volunteers. 

 

Blue Oaks Neighborhood Association (BONA) Meeting Topic of Interest: BONA will have a 

discussion regarding the high school situation for their children on October 16. Roseville Joint Union High 

School District (RJUHSD) Superintendent, Ron Severson, was asked to attend. Students from BONA and 

WPFFNA travel a great distance to Oakmont High School or Roseville High School. Colleen would like to 

attend this meeting to see if any concerns would affect Oakmont High School, but the RCONA meeting is 

on the same night and she is attending the RCONA meeting. Helen offered to contact Linda Park from 

RJUHSD if we have concerns. Colleen will try to get an update from BONA first. 

 

Dates to Remember: 

RCONA Representative for October 16, 2014 RCONA Meeting: Colleen Cole 

“Coffee with City Council”: October 20, 2014 1:00 p.m., Riley Meeting Rooms, Mahany Park with 

Council Member Pauline Roccucci 

Next SCNA Meeting: November 12, 2014, 7:00 p.m., Crestmont Media Center (please note that this 

meeting is on a Wednesday because the prior Tuesday is Veteran’s Day and school is not in session) 

No SCNA Meeting in December: Monthly meeting schedule will resume in January 2015 

Santa in the Park: December 13, 2014, 1:00 p.m. - 5:00 p.m., Mahany Park (single day event) 

Check the City of Roseville’s Website for Upcoming Events and any changes to the events. 

Meeting adjourned at 8:12 p.m.  

Respectfully submitted, 

Colleen Cole, Secretary 


